

Campus News

Wednesday, January 24, 1973

CORRECTION

On the following article, section 3, there has been an amendment. Yesterday's Campus News used a Friday, February 22 date, and the date should have been Friday, February 2.

Change of Schedule Procedures

- 1. All students must turn in class admits to instructors by Thursday, January 25, or forfeit their place in class.
- Students should report to the instructors involved to add, drop, or change sections of a course.
- 3. Instructors must file corrected rosters by Friday, February 2. Therefore, all course changes should be made prior to this date.
- +. Students will be asked to verify their schedules in mid-February. The procedure will be posted at least one week prior to the verification period.

EXECUTIVE CLUB

There will be an Executive Club meeting on Wednesday, January 24 at 12:00 noon in Frost Hall, Rm. 56. All members and others interested are urged to attend.

THOUGHT YOU KNEW ALL THE ANSWERS?

Student Personnel Services Department WANTS you to know them. Therefore, within the next few days you will be receiving an informative publication from that department, and it will have ALL the answers!

In the meantime -- how many of today's words can you correctly define?

Thrombophlebitis Lippes Loop LGV Vas Deferen

SPRING VACATION BAHAMA ISLANDS

TIME IS RUNNING OUT--Deposits are due now (\$50.00).

Please see Mark Robbins, Cynthia Levine, or Brian D. Gorden in the Student Activities Office.

The trip will leave Boston on March 17 for Freeport in the Bahamas, where we will stay at the new Shalimar Hotel. The price of \$199.00 plus tax includes two cocktail parties and two barbecues.

Space is limited. If you are interested, please make your deposits right away. The complete balance must be paid in full by February 9.

COLLEGE COUNCIL MEETING There will be a meeting of the College Council on Monday, January 29, 1973, at 12:00 noon in Room F56.

SKI TEAM

ENTERS COMPETITION

The Ski Team is entering competition for the first time this year at Dartmouth this Saturday and Sunday. The racing begins at 10:00 a.m. each morning, with a slalom on Saturday and the giant slalom on Sunday. The NHC Ski Team will be skiing against Dartmouth, New England College, Hawthorne, Nasson, Belknap, Brown U., Middlebury College, and Franklin-Pierce. Attend this ski meet and help to cheer the team on to victory. Best of Luck from everyone here on campus!

STUDENT ACTIVITIES NOTICE: New activity schedules are available for commuters and other students without mailboxes at the snack bar and at Mrs. Cynthia Levine's desk, Student Center.

NEW PERSONNEL

Ever hear of the Pandora Yarn? New Hampshire College has been home for nearly a month for that Pandora publication's former feature editor and sports writer--Mrs. Anne Baumelster.

Anne is now helping Mr. William O. Beane to organize the confusion the rest of us create for them in the Media Center, and both deserve our thanks for all they accomplish daily in spite of us!

Anne lives in Manchester and has two active teenagers attending Manchester Central. In her spare time she has won a few ribbons at Manchester Artists Association exhibitions—her forte lies in the area of oil paintings and charcoal portraits, in case you want to help discover an artist.

Mrs. Gray Fitch joined the Business Office staff on January 15, 1973--just in time to help with the second semester stampede in that vicinityl Gray, married only 6 months ago, met her husband in Denver, Colorado just when she had decided to return home to North Carolina. She met Mr. Pitch while car shopping and he sold her on not only a car, but himself as well.

New bride Gray admitted being puzzled by the corrections needed in Denver's high altitudes for proper baking results. Of course this Christmas, once she moved from Denver, she received a cookbook with a whole section devoted to high altitude recipes—always the way, Gray.

Mrs. Connie Poulin, a former student at NHC, is the new receptionist at the front desk in Frost Hall. Connie was previously employed by Public Service as a bookkeeper and at Sanders Associates as an accounting clerk.

Mrs. Poulin resides in Allenstown with her husband Bill, who is a graduate of NHC and is presently working in the MIS Department here on campus.

When asked about outside interests, Connie talked about her husband. She said, "Bill is a former member of the Stone Cross, and is now playing with a new group."

She enjoys being at NHC and says, "It's a pretty good job."

VETERANS CLUB

There will be a meeting of the Veterans Club on Wednesday, January 24, at 7:30 p.m. at Sweeny Post. Agenda includes details ana additional planning for upcoming functions.

BY0B

Phi Psi is sponsoring a BYOB in the Student Center on Friday, January 26, at 8:00 p.m. A special attraction will be the appearance of the great rock band, STONE CROSS. Start the new semester right by meeting all your friends for some great entertainment at the Student Center, Friday the 26th. Admission: \$2.00.

STUDENT WANTED

Student wanted for housework one day a week. Hours to be arranged. Call extension 226 at the college.

YEARBOOK MEETING

There will be a Yearbook meeting at 7:00 on Thursday, January 25. The meeting will be held in the Yearbook Office in the Student Center.

RACKETEERS NOTE!

Professor Irving E. Rothman, coach of the NHC tennis team, announces that tryouts will be held at the gym at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, January 25. If this is your racket, be sure to show up, properly clad in your best high-heeled sneakers. For you who are new on campus, NHC has an indoor court at the gym.

Coach Rothman, anxious to find all tennis team talent on campus, will be glad to make special tryout arrangements for anyone unable to meet on Thursday. Just check with him at his office in Frost Hall, Rm. F50.

STUDENT ACTIVITIES NOTICE: There will be a hockey team meeting on Thursday evening at 7:00 p.m. in Stark Hall, Rm. 10. Bring y own ice might be an appropriate request?